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Page 2: About you   

Are you responding as an individual or on behalf of an organisation?  

Individual  

 

Which of the following best describes you?  

Member of the public  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option please enter your name in the box below 
as you wish it to be published.  

I would like my response to be anonymous (the response may be published, but no name)  

 

Please select the category which best describes your organisation  

No Response  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option, please enter in the box below the name 
of your organisation as you wish it to be published.  

No Response  

 

Please provide a way in which we can contact you if there are queries regarding your response. Email is 
preferred but you can also provide a postal address or phone number. We will not publish these details.  

 
 

 

Page 8: Offensive behaviour at football (the section 1 offence)   

Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 

Comments: 

The bill is widely used as an excuse by both the police and SNP politicians who dreamt up of the idea to 
achieve 'numbers'. The police arrest people without proper accusation and use the bill as the reasoning for 
the excuse, when in reality there has either been no crime committed or at the very least a potential crime 



Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

whereby a caution or warning would suffice, not arrest, lawyers fees and court dates which can severely 
impact an individuals personal life as well as their working life. 

 

Q2. In your view, what would be the advantages and disadvantages of repeal to: (a) the police and justice 
system, (b) football clubs and (c) football supporters?  

The advantage to the Police would be that fans would be more willing to engage and co-operate instead 
of fearing that every move will lead to arrest. Disadvantages is they lose their 'numbers'. The justice 
system and taxpayer are saved by having meaningless trials. The football clubs advantage is that fans 
who are more likely to engage with officers are less likely to misbehave meaning the club are not fined as 
much and can have a more co-operative fan base. It also mean football clubs must take more 
responsibility. Supporters can go to games without fear of being arrested and potentially having their lives 
ruined after being arrested over a fabricated charge or petty crime which is more suited to a lesser 
warning.  

 

 

Q3. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you 
think needs to be done to reduce offensive behaviour at football matches (including, for example, by 
politicians, the police and the wider justice system, clubs, fans and other interested parties)?  

I think yes, the clubs and police must take more responsibility instead of like we have seen recently by 
both parties deflecting any and all blame from themselves. Best examples for moving forward can be 
drawn from abroad where more larger numbered crowds and more hardcore supporters are eailiy policed 
with little or no inconvenience to supporters, police, clubs, politicians, the justice system or the taxpayer. 
Indeed examples should be taken when large foreign supports baits glasgow for European games, there 
is little trouble and they are given a police service which quite simply is not the same enjoyed by fans in 
Glasgow.  

 

 

Page 11: Threatening communications (the section 6 offence)   

Q4. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive  

 

Q5. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you 
think is the most appropriate way of tackling threatening communications while upholding freedom of 
expression (for example, use of other legislation)?  

This is a touchy subject in the modern age. I think there has to be some realism between recognsising 
when someone is being genuinely hateful and disrespectful and between light hearted banter / dark 
humour. At present anything you say may be interpreted as offensive, I think this issue is aside from 
footballing terms and should not be incorporated into a football act.  

 

 

Page 13: Strict Liability   



Q6. Would you support measures to penalise football clubs for offensive behaviour by their fans? If so, 
should it be necessary to show that the club was at fault (for example, by failing to take reasonable steps 
to control fans' behaviour) - or should "strict liability" be applied?  

Unsure 

Comments: 

Again I believe clubs should have more responsibility but at the same time key organisations, being SFA, 
Police Scotland and SNP deflect the blame as much as the clubs. There must be an effective conclusion 
drawn up involving all parties and not one like we have at current which was hastily put together and 
forced into government by at the time a majority parliament. It is also a bill that was fast tracked after a 
certain old firm game, to which none of the fans played a part in the events that day, the police report 
stated nothing compared to the norm, the actions which caused said 'Shane game' were taken by players 
and coaching staff of the teams, SO WHY HAVE THE FANS BEEN PERSECUTED. 

 

Page 14: Transitional arrangements   

Q7. What transitional arrangements do you think would need to be included in a Bill to repeal the 2012 
Act? (Possible options are set out in the consultation paper at page 24)  

No Response  

 

Page 15: Financial implications   

Q8. Taking account of both costs and potential savings, what financial impact would you expect the 
proposed Bill to have? Please provide any comments.  

Significant increase in cost 

Comments: 

The saving of meaningless trials to the tax payer. The saving of working class men and women having to 
fork out for lawyers fees. The only people who gain from this are the Police by raking in money from the 
government as they show 'numbers' in arrests to support their bill and the SNP who believe this is a 
political 'gain'. It is far from it. 

 

Page 16: Equalities   

Q9. What overall impact is the Bill likely to have on the following protected groups (under the Equality Act 
2010): race, disability, gender (including transgender), age, religion and belief, sexual orientation, marriage 
and civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity?  

Positive  

 



Q10. In what ways could any negative impact of the Bill on any of these protected groups be minimised or 
avoided?  

It could be minimised if the police did not have an agenda to arrest as many as possible regardless of 
age, race, disbability, gender etc.  

 

 

Page 18: General   

Q11. Have you any other comments to make on the proposed Bill or on the matters raised in the 
consultation document?  

None. I just hope the relative parties see the light and repeal the current ban as it is nothing short of a 
disgrace to persecute and penalise fans throughout the country for fabricated crimes so one party can 
deflect blame from their inadequate ability to police games in an appropriate manner and for another 
party to use this persecution as a political standpoint to gain votes, an absolute disgrace.  

 

 

Q12. Do you have any direct experience of the Act in practice that you would like to share?  

Morton vs Rangers, last season. I was threatened with persecution under this act for filming a police 
officer who in return was filming myself for singing the Blue Sea of Ibrox. A heated debate followed and 
another officer realising the potential dangerous situation apologised for the other officers actions and 
removed him from the area infront of me where he was filming.  

 

 


